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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 9th August 2016 AT 7.30PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  Robbie Low, Rowan Williams, Murray Hughson-How, Maree Collins, Alison Gadsby, Chris Drummond and Lisa Cooper (Administrator).  

APOLOGIES:
  None















Maree / Robbie

CARRIED
WELCOME

Lisa welcomed everyone to the first meeting as the new Board and thanked Rowan and Alison for taking on their role.
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES - 05 July 2016
The minutes of 05 July 2016 were carried as read and accepted.









Robbie / Chris

CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES

a)
The flights for Lisa and Maree to attend the SNZ AGM in September have been booked.

b)
The options for the NZSC Team Manager that were discussed at the last meeting may no 
longer be available, Lisa to put a request out to the clubs for a regional poolside team 
manager for this event.
FINANCIAL REPORT
a)
Move that the Financial Report for 31 July 2016 be taken as read and approved and that 
the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment.  
b)
Move that the following resolutions to apply for funding be approved.

· Grass Roots Foundation, NZOW Accommodation

· NZRB, Junior Festival & DIV II, Accommodation & transport








Maree / Alison

CARRIED
Move that the financial report be accepted as a true and correct record. 




Lisa / Rowan


CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING FROM FINANCIAL REPORT

a)       Lisa to look into applying to the Harcourts Foundation to assist with administration costs
          such as printing and paper.
RECORDERS REPORT

Congratulations to Julian Weir for breaking a Taranaki record at the Taranaki Winter Champs.  He swam 57.27 in the Boys' 16 and Over 100m IM to break Daniel Bell's record of 57.56.
At the Auckland Champs Sasha Reid set a new record, 29.60 in the Girls' 14-15 years 50m Butterfly breaking Jenna Barrett's time of 29.65. And Joshua Gilbert set a new mark in the Boys' 14-15 years 100m IM with 1.00.23, breaking Julian Weir's time of 1.00.75.

There were no Registrar or Technical Reports, these will be available at the next meeting.



TARANAKI EVENTS

a)
Election of Chairperson & Deputy – Robbie Low nominated Maree Collins, this was seconded by Chris Drummond.  Maree accepted this nomination and it was discussed by the Board that everyone will assist Maree and be fully involved in any roles that were required of them.  Murray Hughson-How was voted as the Deputy Chairperson.









Robbie / Chris

CARRIED

b)
Election of Blazer Committee – Alison Gadsby, Murray Hughson-How and Chris Drummond to join Beth Low and Clive Wheeler on the Blazer Committee.










Robbie / Rowan

CARRIED

c)
Central Swimming Representatives – Claire Weir and Maree Collins to represent Swimming Taranaki.









Alison / Chris


CARRIED

d)
Election of Financial Officer – Rowan Williams was elected Financial Officer.










Murray / Maree

CARRIED
e)
TR Camps – Camp Manager reports were read and accepted.  Of the 63 attendees on the swim camps there were only 7 that provided feedback upon request.  This feedback was discussed and it was decided that the feedback should be given to the selectors for consideration on future camps, with names deleted to provide confidentiality.

Rowan was given permission to show the feedback, once again with names deleted, that related directly to the Aquabladz club to the Aquabladz President.

Health and Safety at the camps needs to be further addressed, this will be discussed at the next meeting to be put in place prior to the Junior Camp, along with an appropriate briefing to be given to the swimmers at the beginning of the camp.

The First Aid Kit needs to be replaced prior to the Junior Camp.

f)
Winter Champs – A few changes were needed to the programme for next year;

· Event 7 & 8 need to be put in the correct order on the flyer to match that of the session report.  

· It was felt that two marshals are required for this event.
· Look at moving the Recorders into the Announcers box so that they are given the space and quiet that they need to get their job done and ensure that results are recorded correctly.

· The Meet Director needs to be poolside at all times, if they are required to leave then they must have someone take their place while they are away.

· Change the time in between the Friday and Sunday sessions to one hour to allow the Recorders more time to enter results and produce the next session’s reports.

· #11 on the meet rules, take out the word ‘all’.

· Lane ropes to be put up in the warm down pool.

Lisa is to contact the Stratford council raising a few concerns that we have about the pool;

· There is paint flaking off the pool and floating in the water, some are quite big chunks and it is a concern that a swimmer may injest some.

· The swimmers found that as they turned in some of the lanes it was very slippery where the paint has worn off at the end of the pool.

· The swimmers avoid swimming in Lane four due to the bubbles coming from the outlet, all of the other outlets are covered except for that of lane four.

Congratulations to Murray Hughson-How (IOT), Chris Drummond (Starter) and Callum Metcalfe (Starter) who gained their technical qualifications during the Taranaki Winter Champs.

g)
Junior Camp – Applications for this have been sent out.  

It was discussed whether we would accept swimmers onto the Junior Camp that have already attended the Age group Camp in July.  It was proposed that we would send all of the applications through to the selectors for approval with the Board’s recommendation that swimmers should only be able to attend one swim camp per year to ensure that they are not potentially taking away an opportunity from another swimmer that has not already attended a camp.









Maree / Alison

CARRIED
g)
TR 12/U Summer Champs – Lisa to put out a request to the clubs for members to join the 12/U Summer Champs ‘fun’ committee to provide the theme and entertainment during the meet.


The Board discussed the possibility of changing the date for the 12/U Summer Champs in order for Stan and Aimee to be able to attend a High Performance Event over the weekend originally set aside for this event.  It was decided that we would change the date to the 2nd and 3rd December.  Lisa to notify clubs and talk to Highlands about when they would prefer their carnival, which was set for this weekend, to take place.  The Board also wishes Aimee and Stan the best in receiving funding to allow them to attend the High Performance event in Dunedin.

Arrangements will need to be made to get the dais from New Plymouth back to Stratford.


Lisa to remind the clubs that we had trouble with getting enough officials for last year’s 12/U Champs and to use the carnivals between now and then to encourage as many of the parents as possible to move into official positions.  If clubs require assistance with this, they can contact Lisa or the Technical Committee.
NATIONAL EVENTS

a)
NZSC Champs – Regional Poolside Team Manager required, Lisa to put out a request to the clubs.
b)
Zonal Junior Festival – Clubs will travel and stay in their own squads but come together poolside as a region to cheer each other on.  It was decided that we would not need to send a regional team manager.  The role of Taranaki Team Manager will be shared between the clubs, with each club having turns.

At the next meeting we will look further into the viability of providing every swimmer with a Swimming Taranaki uniform shirt and swim cap.
GENERAL BUSINESS

a)
RSO’s workshop – Sonia O’Connell and Lisa Cooper attended this workshop which was a review into current gaps in facilities, where we thought our key facilities are and where new facilities could go, along with other mitigating factors that affect participation in sport such as the quality of facilities, location, transport, finances etc.  Surveys will be sent out to regional sports organisations for their governance to complete and return, there will also be surveys for all of their members clubs to complete.  Clubs are encouraged to participate in this. 
b)
Calendar – Lisa to make contact with the clubs asking if they were happy with the date of their club meets last season or whether they would prefer to change.  After receiving feedback, an updated Calendar with all of the major events listed on it will be sent to the coaches for checking, any necessary alterations and confirmation.









Chris / Robbie

CARRIED
c)
Taranaki Sportsperson of the Year –Board members to look into this during the next few weeks and discuss at the next meeting.
d)
Stratford Carnival – Events to be the same as last year but to add the 100IM in order for juniors to have as many chances as possible to qualify for the zonal junior festival.
e)
Central Swimming AGM – This is to be held during sessions at the NZSC Champs on the 2nd of October.  Maree Collins will be attending on behalf of Swimming Taranaki.
f)
Bank Token Holders – With two of our current bank signatories and token holders leaving the Board we have moved the following;


Sonia O’Connell and Claire Weir to be removed as bank signatories and token holders.


Maree Collins to continue as a bank signatory and token holder.


Rowan Williams and Chris Drummond to be added as bank signatories and token holders.











Alison / Murray
CARRIED


Lisa to provide the appropriate forms to be completed and taken into the bank by each individual.
CLUB REPORTS

No club reports received.
Meeting Closed:  9.33pm
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 13th September 2016 @ 7.30pm
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
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